
EXHIBIT D TO FORM C 
 

FLASHFUNDERS SUBSCRIPTION PROCESS 
 
Information Regarding Length of Time of Offering 

 
• Investment Cancellations: Investors will have up to 48 hours prior to the end of the offering 

period to change their minds and cancel their investment commitments for any 
reason. Once the offering period is within 48 hours of ending, investors will not be 
able to cancel for any reason, even if they make a commitment during this period. 

 
• Material Changes: Material changes to an offering include but are not limited to: A change in 

minimum offering amount, change in security price, change in management, etc. If an 
issuing company makes a material change to the offering terms or other information 
disclosed, including a change to the offering deadline, investors will be given five 
business days to reconfirm their investment commitment. If investors do not reconfirm, 
their investment will be cancelled and the funds will be returned. 

 
 
Hitting The Target Goal Early & Oversubscriptions 

 
• FlashFunders Funding Portal, LLC (“FlashFunders”) will notify investors by email when the 

target offering amount has hit 25%, 50% and 100% of the funding goal. If the issuing 
company hits its goal early, and the offering minimum of 21 days has been met, the 
issuing company can create a new target deadline at least 5 business days out. Investors 
will be notified of the new target deadline via email and will then have the opportunity 
to cancel up to 48 hours before new deadline. 

 
• Oversubscriptions: Oversubscriptions may be accepted, and will be allocated at the Issuer’s 

discretion.  
 
• If the sum of the investment commitments does not equal or exceed the target offering 

amount at the offering deadline, no securities will be sold in the offering, investment 
commitments will be cancelled and committed funds will be returned. 

 
• If an Issuer reaches their target offering amount prior to the deadline, they may conduct an 

initial closing of the offering early if they provide notice about the new offering 
deadline at least five business days prior to the new offering deadline (absent a material 
change that would require an extension of the offering and reconfirmation of the 
investment commitment). FlashFunders will notify investors when the issuer meets its 
target offering amount. Thereafter, the issuer may conduct additional closings until the 
offering deadline. 

 
Minimum and Maximum Investment Amounts 

 



• In order to invest, to commit to an investment or to communicate on our platform, users must 
create an account on FlashFunders and provide certain personal and non-personal 
information including information related to income, net worth, and other investments. 

 
• Investor Limitations: Investors are limited in how much they can invest on all crowdfunding 

offerings during any 12- month period. The limitation on how much they can invest 
depends on their net worth (excluding the value of their primary residence) and annual 
income. If either their annual income or net worth is less than $107,000, then during any 
12- month period, they can invest up to the greater of either $2,200 or 5% of the lesser of 
their annual income or net worth. If both their annual income and net worth are equal to 
or more than $107,000, then during any 12 -month period, they can invest up to 10% of 
annual income or net worth, whichever is less, but their investments cannot exceed 
$107,000. 

 


